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Works notification 

18 March 2020 

Dear parents/carers, 

Upcoming planned maintenance works at Hunter School of Performing Arts will require lead remediation in the 
roof of Block F.  

The remediation will be done in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations. All work will be completed by 
licensed and accredited removalists, and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all 
applicable legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines. 

The material is scheduled to be removed from Friday 20 March to Sunday 22 March 2020. No potentially hazardous 
material will be removed during school hours.  

Testing will be completed to ensure the site has been fully remediated. We will keep you informed if further 
material is found which requires removal.  

The health, safety, and well-being of the school and the local community is our highest priority. Please be assured 
that the removal of this material will not pose a risk to the local community. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

 


